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Missouri Valley Quilters Guild 
Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, June 21, 2017 
 

DelRae Martin, Guild President, opened the meeting.  

OPENING COMMENTS BY GUILD PRESIDENT: Two guests were introduced & 

a new guild member.    

MEETING MINUTES: No meeting minute were found for the May 2017 meeting. 

TREASUERS REPORT: Balance in checking - $4,685.58 and Warm Start balance - 

$427.85.   

COMMITTEE REPORTS: National Teacher – Michelle Ripplinger reported that 

our guild received the check from the Dakota West Arts Council.  Also discussed 

the issue of having another national teacher event in two years or do we stop having 

a national teacher and do a “Stay Vacation” instead. If we have a national teacher 

we need a committee. After a discussion, a vote was made to keep with the National 

Teacher. Jenny Yearous made a motion to keep with the national teacher and Barb 

Wrolstrad 2nd the motion. Motion passed.  

Frozen Frolic – The committee take the summer off will have an updated in Sept or 

October.  

Warm Start –   39 Layettes and quilt combos handed out. Had three bags of sleepers 

donated, need additional quilts and receiving blankets.  

Christmas Party Committee: Having an organization meeting tonight after the meet-

ing.  

OLD BUSINESS: 

 Reminder of ND State Fair Entries. Sandi & Diana will take quilt entries to  

Minot and return them.  

 Reminder for the August Kit Challenge, two months and counting for deadline. 

 Still need Officers for the MVQ Guild, election in September. If you are inter-

ested please talk to one of the existing officers. 

August Program 

Summer Potluck/ Picnic  

 - Bring your own dish to share.  

 - Kit Challenge Due—Bring Your project's Ladies to Show  



Board Officers Needed For 2018 Year 
 

We are in need of volunteers for board members  positions for the 2018 year.  
The open positions are: 
 
Vice President: Duties are: Leads the monthly meeting if the president elect cannot make it & 
attending the once a month board meeting the 1st Wednesday of the month.  
 
Secretary: Duties are: Keeping the minutes of the  guild meeting &  board meeting. Maintain 
the binder with all the meeting minutes and newsletter in it.  Emailing copy of the minutes to the 
newsletter editor. 
 
Newsletter Editor Assistant: Publish monthly newsletter & maintain minutes when the guild secre-
tary cannot make the guild and/or board meetings.  
 
Everyone on the board helps out with ideas for guild demonstrations & events.  

Information for Hostesses  
Hostess for Sept are:  

 
Sandi Washek & Char lotte Sather  

 
Remember part of  being a hostess are KP du-

ties 

 Thank you hostesses!! 

Christmas Volunteer Committee 

Announcement 

We will have a  short meeting after 

the Guild meeting/ picnic to final-

ize the Christmas party & items 

needed/ideas.   

 

Quilt Artist You Find as You Travel 

Washington: Ann Shaw—http://annshawquilting.com 

 

    

 

 

 

 

     Montana: Laura Heine— 

     https://www.fiberworks-heine.com/ 
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Cont.… 
NEW BUSINESS:  

Discussion:  

October Girls Night In – Will be October 20-21. We are going to have a meeting the have sewing Friday 
night and Saturday this year.  

Norsk Hostfest Sept 27-30, 2017. Hostfest University with Wool Quilt Instructor Bonnie Lundorff. Willow 
Wood Market and Primitive Quilting.  Can sign up online for classes. 

Quilt Expo in Madison Wisconsin September 7-9, 2017 
Hill City Quilt Show September 7-9, 2017 in Hill City South Dakota 

Program: Decorative Hand Quilting & Embellishments 

Thank you Hostess  f or  June:  Jud y Kud rn a & Sh aron F ish er  
 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting Minutes submitted by: Sandi Washek for Eddie Carr. 

Missouri Valley Quilters Guild 
Board Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday August 2, 2017 

Present: Del Rae Martin, Susan Schwarz, Penny Wolf, Michelle Ripplinger, Sandy Washek, Effie Carr, Diana Trussell, Mona Kay 
McCleary 

OPENING DISCUSSION & COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Next meeting will be held on Thursday August 17, 2017 at House of Prayer Lutheran Church. Potluck will be served. 

Treasurer’s Report - Current Balance – $4,277.73. No outstanding checks.  Received Dakota Arts check.  

Warm Start – $427.88 balance. 

National Teacher – Need committee.  

Christmas Party – Committee includes Diana Trussell, Barb Emery, Melinda Snell, Barb Wrolstad and Denise Bossert.  The committee 
will meet in August.  The budget is $400 for prizes and odds and ends such as decoration.  A potluck meal will be served.  

Frozen Frolic – February 16 - 18, 2018.   

OLD BUSINESS 

Officers - Need “newsletter apprentice” next year – to work with Sandi Washek; Vice President and Secretary positions also need to 
be filled. 

August 17, 2017 – Stash Kit Challenge due.  Names of those who participated and completed their projects will be entered into a 
drawing for prizes.  There will be five door prizes. 

Stay-Vacation – House of Prayer reserved for October 20 and 21st.  October meeting will be held that Friday night (October 20).   

House of Prayer – Reserved for Guild meetings thru 2018. 

Washington— Under Cover Quilt shop- Seattle. 

 

http://www.undercoverquilts.com 

 

 



NEW BUSINESS 

Send a $500 check to House of Prayer for the use of the church for meetings for 2017-2018 in October.  

Send a $100 check to the North Dakota State Fair. 

September Board Meeting: 

Prepare a budget for 2018 and discuss at meeting. 

Appoint two members to audit books for the Guild and the Frozen Frolic. (Note: discuss auditing the standing rules to conduct one 
audit instead of two separate audits.) 

Update MVQG brochures. 

Programs for upcoming meetings: 

September – “Needles and Pins” presentation – contact Sewing Machines Plus to see if Angie or her husband would present. 
Hostesses are:  Sandi Washek and Charlotte Sather. 

October – Demo on project for Christmas party.  More information on this after the Christmas committee meets in August. 

November – Possible Trunk Show – Susan and Mona Kay to contact several quilters to see if they would be willing to present. 

December – Christmas Party. 

Submitted by: 

Effie S Carr, Guild Secretary 

 
Schedule of Events 

Date Description Location 

August 5, 2017 Quilt Jubilee Valley City ND 

August 17, 2017 MVQ Meeting – Stash Kit Chal-
lenge due 

House of Prayer – Bismarck ND 

August 19 - 20, 2017 International Country- Quilt and 
Button Show 

Peace Gardens ND 

September 8 – 9, 2017 Common Threads Quilt Guild Hazen City Hall 
Hazen ND 

September 27 – 30, 2017 Bonnie Lundorff – Willow Wood 
Market – Presentation at Hostfest 

Minot ND 

October 13 – 15, 2017 Badlands Quilt Guild Retreat – 25th 
Anniversary 

Medora ND 

October 13 – 14, 2017 Minot Quilt Guild Fall Conference 
– Penny Haren 

Minot, North Dakota 

October 20 - 21, 2017 Quilting on the Red – Alerus Grand Forks, ND 

February 16 - 18, 2018 Frozen Frolic Camp of the Cross – Garrison, 
North Dakota 

March 16 – 18, 2018 Workin’ Thru My Stash Grand Hotel 
Minot, ND 


